2016 APPROVED ANNUAL ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND ENHANCEMENT PROGRAMS (AEPEPs) IN REGION VII

For Calendar Year 2016, the Mines and Geosciences Bureau Regional Office No. VII has approved the Annual Environmental Protection and Enhancement Programs (AEPEPs) of the following large-scale mining companies with corresponding annual budgets:


Name of Company





    2016 Budget

1. Solid Earth Development Corporation
-
Php 6,966,650.00
2. Taiheiyo Cement Philippines, Inc.
-
Php 28,666,312.00
3. Philippine Mining Service Corporation – Alcoy Plant
-
Php 10,259,867.58
4. Dolomite Mining Corporation 
-
Php 4,540,300.00
5. Philippine Mining Service Corporation – Bohol Plant
-
Php 14,124,084.00
6.  Bohol Limestone Corporation
-
Php 2,750,300.00
7. Lazi Bay Resources Development, Inc.
-
Php 1,461,384.42
8. Carmen Copper Corporation
-
Php 118,816,000.00
9. Apo Land and Quarry Corporation
-
Php 13,513,000.00
10. Apo Cement Corporation
-
Php 37,273,000.00
11. JLR Construction and Aggregates, Inc.
-
Php 7,230,000.00
12.  Quarry Ventures Phils., Inc.
-
Php 1,020,583.00

An Environmental Protection and Enhancement Program (EPEP) is required to provide the operational link between the mining company’s environmental protection and enhancement commitments under CDAO No. 2010-21, as well as those stipulated in the Environmental Compliance Certificate (ECC) under P.D. 1586 and the mining company’s plan of operation. However, the submission of the EPEP shall complement and not substitute for the requirement for an ECC.

 As mandated, and pursuant to the R.A. 7942, the minimum required budget for the AEPEP ranges from 3-5% of the Direct Mining and Milling Costs of the company.   
